Dear friend and colleague, 
I wanted to send you a personal message and to reassure you that despite many of us working from home and the additional pressures of school closures from Friday that you are not alone throughout this global crisis. Self-isolation and social distancing are previously unheard of terms but no doubt will be the buzz words for 2020. 
However despite the requirements to distance ourselves from other members of the community this doesn’t mean we have to be home alone. This is a time to rely on our support and bring us closer and into the fostering home virtually.  
As you will be aware my wife and I are also foster parents and understand the additional expectations placed upon us at this time. I’m sure many of you will be asked about additional children and young people coming into your home and the capacity for you to stretch even further to provide what you can. 
School closures will mean that not only will families already under pressure have those issues escalated but within the role we perform as foster parents, having our birth children at home creates greater demand on our time. 
We will expect to see more statutory visits conducted virtually by telephone and some cases via skype and facetime, with the increased pressure on fostering services we may see that the time between contact for you and your social workers increase. 
I want to reassure you that the FosterTalk Team are here for you. Linda and Kate are waiting to help with any membership enquiries and are happy to direct you to our support departments. You can contact Lesley and Ed direct if you have any concerns around allegations or standards of care, Sharon and her team of advisors including Kam, Shelley, Phil and our professional advisor Jackie are waiting to discuss any fostering enquiries you may have, but also and equally as important we have additional members of the team such as Sarah and Nichola who are happy to just talk to you if you are feeling isolated, it doesn’t need to be fostering related. 
 These are definitely unprecedented times and there are lots of messages being circulated but the main one we want to express is that You Are Not Alone you are vital now more than ever and you will face situations that were unexpected when you became a foster parent but you are resilient, strong and resourceful (that’s why you are a foster parent). We are here to provide support and guidance, check out our links to education and latest information on our website, which will be regularly updated, and if you wish to share your thoughts and good practice then we have the platform for you. 
I wish you all well and stay safe.
You are performing a vital and amazing role for our vulnerable children and young people. 
Thank you 
Steve Stockley
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Stay safe and take care

We are here to support you.
https://www.fostertalk.org/
 
To inquire, call us on 0121 758 5013 or email enquiries@fostertalk.org

